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 Happy January Birthdays 

01-2 Bart Kounovsky 
01-2 Carter Kounovsky 
01-3 Lisa Schumacher 
01-6 Greg Holm 
01-11 Mike Illenberger 
01-13 Bert Svendsen 

01-16 Todd Elenz 
01-16 Ron Wentzel 
01-24 Bradley Craig 
01-25 Clair Erickson 
01-29 Billee Harris 
      

Happy January Anniversary 

 

01-17  Michael & Jennifer Berdine 

 
 

Giving and Receiving! These two significant expressions of love go together like milk and chocolate … 
both are good and better when together. Each of these meaningful acts compliment the other: there is 
no real giving without a receiving and no real receiving without giving. Notice how John links the two: 
 
“Love consists in this: not that we loved God, but that he loved us and sent his Son to be the sacrifice 
that would atone for our sins. Beloved, if that’s how God loved us, we ought to love one another in the 
same way. Nobody has ever seen God. If we love one another, God abides in us and his love is  
completed in us” (1 John 4:10-12). 
 
We have come through a season of “giving and receiving”! The heartbeat of past few weeks has been 
the “giving love” of the Lord God. The impulse of the past few weeks has been the “receiving love” of 
God’s people. Read through the Christmas Story from the first few chapters of Matthew and Luke,  
taking note of the “giving” and “receiving.” 
 
And the LORD God continues to give! My breakfast this morning was a gift of God through a multitude 
of others. My thoughts are turning toward Romans as we all prepare to gather for our Sunday Adult 
Bible study (9:15am). I’m also pondering God’s Word-Gift through Genesis as our study picks up again 
each Thursday. As I write this, the ladies of Community Bible Study continue to arrive. God continues to 
give! 
 
Just as “God so loved the world that He gave,” so we can also say with all humility, “Concordia so loved 
God that we gave.” Look through our Newsletter and rejoice in all the “giving” and “receiving” that 
flows from God’s Love and through our congregation. 
 
Luv’ ya! 
 
Pastor Craig 

http://steamboatlutheran.com/
https://www.facebook.com/steamboatlutheran
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCHP0otl3F8EO2K3JYkD9CQw?view_as=subscriber


https://selahsteamboat.com/
https://cayasteamboat.com/
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/dmzvyv
https://liftuprc.org/
https://sunvalleyyouthcenter.org/
https://www.facebook.com/steamboatlutheran/


mission 

       November/December 2019 

Merry Christmas from 
your Haitian family!! 

 

We are excited about all that God is doing at this time of year. We get to focus on the amazing gift of God's love in Jesus Christ 
to a lost world. The incarnation of Jesus meant, and means, that God has not given up hope on this world. He is not done!! Even 
though you and I might see the darkness that abounds, God is still moving and advancing His kingdom. The gospel is spreading 
and transforming lives in abundance in Africa. The spiritual harvest that is occurring there is mind blowing. At the same time, 
there has been more advancement of the Gospel in Haiti during the last couple of years. Strongholds are being broken and many 
are coming to faith. I truly believe that the turmoil that has led us into a humanitarian crisis over the last year is profoundly spir-
itual, as the enemy has attempted to slow the work of the Gospel. However, we have a God who brings hope out of darkness. He 
brings resurrection when the world sees death. This January many ministries are returning to Haiti, and even though we never 
left, we are excited about the return of teams planned for 2020! Please plan your trip now. The kids are so excited to see you 
again and so are all of our neighbors and community. 

At our November Board of Directors and staff retreat, we set the vision for this next year. It is to finish the inside of the or-
phanage property with a special focus on making the orphanage as self-sustaining as possible and finish the second dorm. The 
goal of becoming self-sustaining does not mean they become financially self-supporting (That is a future goal), but that we 
create the means on site to take care of all of our needs in the case of another country wide crises. We are going to start off by 
building a chicken area. This will be for egg-laying hens and for roasters. Doug and Leslie, on their January trip will be fo-
cused on this as well as upgrading our gardening area and starting the exterior walls for the second dorm.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Then, the second January trip, we will be finishing up the solar system; to get all of the main buildings supplied with power. 
There is still room on Stuart's team the end of January if you sign up now! They could use your help (especially if you are 
an electrician). Take a minute and look at our new upcoming schedule and sign up now. We are especially excited about the 
medical trip taking place in April, that is so desperately needed by our neighborhoods.  We will not allow the enemy to steal 
the victory! We are going to stand in faith and watch God continue to do amazing things. Thanks for partnering with us!! 
Pastor Mike 

 

http://www.missionexperience.org/


 

Pastor Mike and Ellie were able to go and celebrate Christmas with 
our kids and staff the first part of December. 

As you can see from the pictures, the dining area was covered with Christmas lights. The kids each re-
ceived a stocking with gifts, as did the staff. The nannies cooked a huge meal featuring goat and Haitian 
lasagna. They also received some goodies on Christmas day. 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Calling all who want to participate in a 
medical mission trip. 

The crises in Haiti has created even a greater need for 
medical care, especially in our area. We are going to 
run a week-long trip focusing on three days of provid-
ing medical care to our community 

The dates are April 19-26, Plan now! 

We need medical professionals to help assist as  
leaders, 



Spring break in Haiti - Come help us advance work on the second dorm to help more children. WE are putting the team to-
gether right now, so training can start the first part of Feb. Doug Kotwica and Steve Fedewa (Board member) will be leading 
this trip. 

 

THANK YOU to everyone who helped make our fundraising banquets in Wisconsin and Colorado such a huge success this 
year! 

God has provided in amazing ways for our ministry together to advance. 

Plan on helping us expand and grow these events next year? Let Leslie know if you are in-
terested! 

 

Support the Orphanage! 
Currently we have to raise $7,850/month to cover all of our expenses at the orphanage. 

Our God given goal is to eventually be able to help up to 64 kids who are in the same life crises that some of our existing 
kids were in. Any gift will help! Please help us share our story in order to allow God to move in other's hearts to get in-
volved as well - Thank you for your work in the Lord's cause! 

Click to donate NOW! 

By clicking the DONATE button below, you have the option to choose EXACTLY what you would like to 

help us with: General Fund - Orphanage Expenses - Projects Leadership Support — Mission Team/Individual 

Travel Support 

http://www.missionexperience.org/contactusdonate.html

